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Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2)

Tuesday 13th June 2006

Motion No 4
Motion: Cllr C. Keane
"That this committee recommends that the laneways in Cherryfield/Beechfield be cleaned and upgraded, if this were carried out the community would be facilitated and encouraged to maintain areas adjacent to their dwellings. That a rota be drawn up starting with the laneway linking Beechfield/Cromwellsfort road which is in a terrible condition."
 Report:
Cleaning work has been carried out on laneways in the Cherryfield/Beechfield area in recent years. Further work of this nature is due to take place in the current year, including the cleaning of the laneway linking Beechfield and Cromwellsfort Road which is due to be cleaned in the next two weeks approximately..
There is no specific budget provision for the cleaning of laneways which is done on a rota basis. Finance is provided under the heading of general cleansing.  Any major increase in the cleaning of laneways would give rise to a corresponding decrease in the cleaning effort in other areas such as roadways, footpaths or open spaces.  It is therefore proposed that laneway cleaning will continue in all areas on the existing basis.   

